
 
 
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    

Planning & Stakeholder Relations Committee 
November 9, 2023 

 
Board Committee Members      Other Board Members 
John Tague – in person      Jennifer Liptak - virtual 
Ann Ogoreuc – in person      Michele Zmijanac - virtual 
Stephanie Turman – virtual      Lori Mizgorski – virtual 
Alli Doyle – virtual       Joe Totten – virtual 
         Jeff Letwin – virtual 

1. Approval of Minutes 
The minutes of the October 19, 2023, Planning & Stakeholder Relations Committee were 
approved. 
 

2. Update on October 1 Major Service Changes and High-Level Plans for February 
Changes (Phillip St. Pierre) 

While it is too early for official ridership data, four weeks of preliminary data on the 
October Service Changes showed: 

• The number of trips with standees on 61s, 71s has decreased from 
100 trips/avg weekday (almost all in east end) to 37 (almost all in Uptown).  

• On time performance on 61s, 71s is up 5%.  

February 18, 2024, service changes were previewed since the next committee meeting 
isn’t until January. 

The plan consists of minor service reductions of approximately 1.5%, which allows for 
additional operators to assist with covering service when operators are out and will 
stabilize service (based on projections) for the rest of 2024 and beyond as the 
organization turns the corner with operator hiring. 

• Routing changes: 2, 12, 15, 67, 74, 89, P76, Y46, Y47, Y49 
• Running time adjustments: 51L, 52L, 54, 55, 64, 74, 81, 83, 86, 87, 88, 89, P7, 

P76, P78, Y1, Y45, Y46, Y47, Y49 
• Frequency changes: 51L, 53L, 56, 64, 67, 69, 74, 81, 83, 86, 87, 88, 89, 93, P12, 

P67, P76, P78, Y45, Y47, Y49 
• Anticiapted variant changes: 28X, 67, P10, P16, Y47, Y49, Silver 
• Span of service changes: Y1, Blue 



With no further business, the Planning & Stakeholder Relations Committee meeting was 
adjourned. 
 
The next meeting is scheduled for Thursday, January 18, 2023, in the fifth floor Board Room at 
Pittsburgh Regional Transit offices. 


